To: MCSCAAA Members
From: Debbie Lee — President
Topic: Annual President’s Report
Date: July 17, 2023

Dear Alumni Members,

Since this time last year, we have once again completed another great twelve months supporting
the men and women of our Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office, and I am so very proud of all we
did together one more time, getting things done for MCSO.

When I first stepped into this position, the primary goal was to focus on the members and what
each person brought to the table.

e To help simplify the overall processes and to create strong and functional teams that could
take us to that next level.

e To allow each and every person in this organization feel welcome and at ease when
attending meetings, functions, volunteer opportunities and to be proud of their
accomplishments.

I think we have achieved that and have continued to shoot past the stars with our camaraderie,
passion, friendships and hope for a better tomorrow. From the beginning I knew if we could find
that hope and passion with the same goals and to focus on the mission and not ourselves, we would
achieve great things. And we have!!

As always, we were there as volunteers for MCSO so many times over the past year when our help
was needed for various activities and events. In AVP, 86 of us recorded a little under 4800 hours
of volunteer time towards our mission of support for MCSO since last July. Once again, we helped
with the MCSO Promotions and Awards Ceremonies, Cadet Graduation Ceremony, Recruiting
Event, we helped in the Records Office, helped in the jail, held Bar-B-Q events for MCSO
employees, and did numerous other things. Wow, how about that! Thank you all so much for
being a part of this organization.

At this time, we have 106 members enrolled in 2023, and 24 of our members are graduates from
the two CPA classes that Steve completed since this time last year, Class 2022.2 and Class 2023.1.
We are so glad these new members decided to join our team and help continue our mission. And,
we look forward to welcoming new members from the next class as well.



As I'look out on the next twelve months, I see lots of opportunity in front of us to continue to build
on all we have accomplished together in the past. In fact, we will be hosting the August Region 1
meeting next month, and the primary topic that day will be discussions about the 2024 TCPAAA
State Convention, which will be hosted by Region 1 in League City next year and should bring
lots of excitement to everyone again.

In closing, I’ll say one more time how humbled and proud I am to have served as your President
over the past several years, and send you all a hearty “Thank You” for your help, support and
confidence you have given me. I will be forever grateful to each of you.

“The Best is Yet to Come” AND
“We Take Care of Each Other” ..... Because that is a fact, Jack!!

Regards,

Debbie
Debbie Lee



